

## 9/7/22 Meeting Minutes

Location: Hobomock Ice Arena

Participants:

- I. Safe Sport/USFS Compliance
  - A. Update-
- II. Membership Chair Report
  - A. Caitlin/Megan-
- III. LTS Report
  - A. Allison
- IV. Treasurer's Report
  - A. Jackie-
- V. Fundraising
  - A. Yeti Cooler-
  - B. Upcoming-
- VI. Exhibitions
  - A. Summer (recap)
  - B. Christmas: December 10th
  - C. Other
- VII. Test Session Update
  - A. Tanya-
- VIII. Sunshine & Hospitality
  - A. Meghan-
- IX. Skating Show
  - A. Committee(?)
- X. New Business
  - A. Questions/Comments?

Next meeting: Hobomock Ice Arena  
10/5/22, 6:30 pm

## September 7, 2022 Meeting Minutes

Location: Hobomock Arena

Participants: Jackie Schreiber, Allison Higgins, Tanya Ianelli, Caitlin Lang, Margot Marino, Paul Hanlon, Danielle York, Bridget Guertin, Heather Bent

(Virtual: Danielle Viscariello, Jena Hanlon, Jen Whitt)?

1. Safe Sport - Almost everyone is up to date

2. Membership Chair - Schedule will be on the clipboard for Saturday's Ice; Megan/Caitlin will put together a procedure list for ice monitors

- jackie will look into sports engine as a way to do coupon/ice time monitoring
- Accuclub has programs for \$990 a year where skaters key in a code and check in that way/Halix also has options
- Any option requires monitors to stay at the rink for the full session - also can be a resource/friendly face for new skaters
- ice monitors should be friendly and gracious - no aggressive/assault tactics that may scare away new members
- necessary to count who is out on the ice for both first and second half

3. LTS Report -

- Saturday - 17; Wednesday - 42
- we have enough coaches for fall
- Toepicks has ~20
- LTS package from summer - 3 out of 4 are doing toepicks and privates

4. Fundraising

- YETI cooler paid for the Sept increase

8 didn't complete the fundraiser - how do we handle this since it's in the contract? Paul should send email to collect the \$ - skaters pay walk on rate/can't use coupons til they pay

- Subsequent months will be at a \$5-6,000 increase til April
- Classes pay for their ice and a little bit more
- Since membership is not at peak, how do we pivot and make \$ to cover ice?
- We need a committee. Megan to post/recruit/chat with parents about forming this

- committee can meet whenever but we should have a designated point person to come to meetings and present ideas for board to discuss
- Ideas: Football squares (does anyone know how to do this?)

Pembroke Tree Lighting (hot cocoa or Oriental Trading Post skating craft)

Cornhole Tournament

#### 5. Christmas Show - December 10

- Coaches email music to Jackie
- Can we use ipad for music with a white board for list/order?

#### 6. Testing - Tanya

- Deadline is 9/30. Sign ups open 9/15
- coach videos; proctor must be witness - not co-coach or relative
- all details on website

#### 7. Sunshine - Megan

- Parents pay
- 2x a year - Fall: Vineyard Competition (Weds) and Spring: Bay States
- Rotate skaters for a little exhibition at the last LTS class - give helpers first dibs

#### 8. Pop up Shop - Katrina and Kelli

- Pop up shop and jackets at the same time
- open the shop 3x a year - K&K can ask what best dates would be for 2023
- 10/15 deadline for first order of the year

#### 9. Skating Show - Bridget will chair

- Megan to post and recruit members to the committee after receiving details from BG

### **Actions**

#### Jackie

Ask attorney about taxes/Venmo

Can we create a second account?

Send link to pop up shop so K&K can manage that end?

Discuss ipad idea further with **Caitlin**

Bridget

Send Megan elevator pitch for the Show Comm.

Find speaker for October meeting

Paul

Draft emails to non-participants for YETI as well as last topic discussed

Margot

Complete SafeSport

Megan

Post in FB group for 2 committees

Bulletin Board - Meet the Coaches

Create Ice Monitor Procedure list

Allison

Email coaches/help find time to take group picture